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REPORT TO SAANICH PENINSULA WASTEWATER COMMISSION 
MEETING OF FRIDAY 18 JUNE 2010 

 

 
SUBJECT HAULING CLASS "A" BIOSOLIDS, LIME STABILIZED BIOSOLIDS AND 

DEWATERED SLUDGE FROM THE SAANICH PENINSULA WASTEWATER 
TREATMENT PLANT – AWARD OF CONTRACT 2010-433  

 
PURPOSE 
 
To seek approval for award of contract for the hauling of biosolids and dewatered sludge from the 
Saanich Peninsula wastewater treatment plant. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Capital Regional District (CRD) operates the Saanich Peninsula wastewater treatment plant which 
produces Class "A" lime-stabilized biosolids and unstabilized dewatered sludge under various operating 
conditions.  The biosolids and sludge are currently hauled to the Hartland Landfill for distribution or 
disposal. 
 
The following tenders were received on 21 May 2010, for Contract 2010-433 – Hauling Class "A" 
Biosolids, Lime Stabilized Biosolids and Dewatered Sludge from the Saanich Peninsula Wastewaster 
Treatment Plant – for a period of two years commencing 01 August 2010: 
 

COMPANY 
TENDER AMOUNT 

(for two-year contract) 

Super Save Disposal Inc. $38,227.35 

Ellice Recycle Ltd. $124,005.00 

Boon’s Bin Boy Services Inc. $154,386.40 

 
The tenders have been reviewed for content and accuracy.  The low tender from Super Save Disposal 
Inc. complies with the instructions to tenderers and is in accordance with the annual operating budget for 
this work. 
 
ALTERNATIVES 
 
1. That the Saanich Peninsula Wastewater Commission recommend that Contract 2010-433 – Hauling 

Class "A" Biosolids, Lime Stabilized Biosolids and Dewatered Sludge from the Saanich Peninsula 
Wastewaster Treatment Plant, be awarded to Super Save Disposal Inc. in the amount of 
$38,227.35.  

 
2. That the Saanich Peninsula Wastewater Commission not approve the award of contract, and identify 

an alternate means to haul biosolids and dewatered sludge.  
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
The contract will be funded from the Saanich Peninsula wastewater annual operating budgets. 
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SUMMARY 
 
The Saanich Peninsula wastewater treatment plant produces Class "A", lime-stabilized biosolids and 
unstabilized dewatered sludge which must be hauled from the site to the Hartland Landfill.  The low bid of 
$38,227.35 for the two-year hauling contract has been received from Super Save Disposal Inc. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
1. That the Saanich Peninsula Wastewater Commission recommend that Contract 2010-433 – Hauling 

Class "A" Biosolids, Lime Stabilized Biosolids and Dewatered Sludge from the Saanich Peninsula 
Wastewaster Treatment Plant, be awarded to Super Save Disposal Inc. in the amount of 
$38,227.35.  

 
 
 
 
______________________________________ ______________________________________ 
Ted Robbins, BSc, CTech     Dan Telford, PEng 
Senior Manager, Water Management   Senior Manager, Environmental Engineering 
       
TK/TR:ls 


